
Please Pray For… 

It Begins Today, 100/100/100... 

At First Glance... 

 

We are excited to announce our 100/100/100 campaign that begins today. We 

are praying for 100 donors who are willing to pledge $100 a month in the next 

hundred days! We know this is an ambitious goal but we serve a powerful 

God! We recognize $100 a month is a substantial commitment and a huge sac-

rifice for many families. We also believe the mission of the Gospel calls us to 

such sacrifices.  

 

As we move to the mission field and make the sacrifices the Lord has called us 

to make, will you pray for the Lord to raise up ministry partners who will make 

similar sacrifices by sending us through their financial support! John 

Piper reminds us that the only options Christians have regarding the mission 

field is to GO, SEND, or DISOBEY. 

 

Visit our website to see the video: CrossCollaboration.org/100campaign 

Cross Collaboration made its first trip to Costa Rica this past July. Nate, Nikki, 

Josh, Emily and baby Matthew took a team of 6 from Madison Heights and 

Highlands (Nikki’s dad came as the Highlands representative). Emily and Nikki 

stayed in San Jose while Nate and Josh took the team down to a town called La 

Montana. We were able to lay the floor for the church we were there to serve 

as well as lead Bible clubs for the kids in the area. What an amazing opportu-

nity to serve the church there in La Montana and provide some help and en-

couragement to Pastor Miguel and the people of that community.  

 

Emily and Nikki were also busy learning the lay of the land in San Jose. They 

were able to see where we will be going to language school, where we will be 

living, as well as where we will be shopping for groceries and the sort. It was an 

amazing trip that we will be sharing more about on our blog in the coming 

weeks. 

What are we doing? 
In a nutshell:  Our two families will 

be serving as missionaries 
with Mission to the World.  We 

will be serving with the missionary 

team in Costa Rica for two years 
to be trained in language, culture, 

and cross-cultural ministry.  After 

two years, we will move to a to-be

-determined Latin-American coun-
try to plant churches where the 

gospel has not taken root.  

Our Team: 

Josh & Emily (Howton) Kines  

Nate & Nikki (Travis) Bonham  

Monthly 

Support Status  

Tax-deductible donations 

may be sent to: 
Mission to the World, 

PO Box 116284 

Lawrenceville, GA 30368-6284 
Memo: 10788 Bonham, 14043 Kines 

For more details about our mission, visit www.CrossCollaboration.org 
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1. Financial support-raising in a difficult economy 

2. Our current 100/100/100 campaign 

3. Mission-minded churches to partner with us 

4. Our current ministry at Madison Heights 

5. Discernment as to which Latin American country the Lord will lead us after 

our 2 years of training in Costa Rica 

http://www.crosscollaboration.org/
http://www.crosscollaboration.org/100campaign
http://mtw.org/
http://www.crosscollaboration.org

